PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

OCTOBER 10, 2007, 6PM

EMERGENCY OPERATIONS CENTER 1305 E ST

ANCHORAGE ALASKA




         
Attendance




Karen Cameron





Sharon Chamard





Ray Faust





James Hubbard





Mark Mew





Vince McCoy





Sam O’Connor





Tony Piper





Ross Plummer







Michelle Weston





Citizen- Jennie Morris





Absent




Lynda Zaugg Chair (Excused)





Preycous Council (Excused)
The meeting was called to Order by Vice Chair Anthony Piper at 6:11pm.

The Meeting Minutes of the previous Meeting for September were corrected and Approved by Dr. Sharon Chamard and Seconded by Mr. James Hubbard.

EMERGENCY OPERATIONS CENTER - VINCE MCCOY
October is National Disaster Preparedness Month and the EOC provided an Exercise Drill that took place on September 23rd for the Congregate Care Section to exercise the activation of Congregate Care Sites. Additionally, they have had two more Shelters added to the Congregate Care List- Anchorage City Church and the First United Methodist Church on Ninth Avenue. The EOC is looking into the availability of additional buildings around town such as the Change Point Complex and the Egan Center to determine what specific space and services each can provide in an emergency.
Wal-Mart who is the Corporate Provider for the EOC was on hand providing very good information on Supplies and how to activate and operate the Phases of Emergency. Members of the Commission were asking as to why Wal-Mart was selected as the Corporate Provider and were told that they were most likely selected because they already had a system in place and were able to provide Phase Lists. Additionally, they have experience in this as they were Providers for the Hurricane Katrina Stricken Area of Disaster. Pharmaceutical Issues and lists still need to be worked out however, to provide a very comprehensive plan from Wal-Mart our Corporate Provider.  
Wal-Mart along with Costco, Sams Club and the Home Depot Stores are also listed as providers with a Memorandum of Understanding signed with each to provide goods and services after a major event.
ANCHORAGE FIRE DEPARTMENT- DEPUTY CHIEF MICHELLE WESTON
DC WESTON states that recently a very highly skilled array of professionals from many fields of service have applied and completed the four phases of testing  for employment. Forty men and women have been offered Conditional Employment Offers contingent of their passing their final phase, the Psychological Exam Testing DC WESTON states. The Academy will begin November 27, 2007 for these individuals.
ANCHORAGE POLICE DEPARTMENT- DEPUTY CHIEF ROSS PLUMMER
DC PLUMMER states the Police Academy will begin November 26, 2007 with thirty three Cadets. DC PLUMMER there will be 27 openings for Cadets for the Spring/Summer 2008 Academy and hopes that at least twenty of these positions will be filled. DC PLUMMER has been reporting to the Anchorage Assembly on the Topics of Public Safety and Gangs. DC PLUMMER is showing statistics that overall Gang Activity is down. This success is due to the Extra Patrol and Safe Streets in that many of the Arrest are made on the Felony Level which means the Defendant(s) are dealt with on the Federal level which puts pressures on the Gangs. DC PLUMMER states that the Intel Data on Computers plays a big part too, as the systems allows us to react much faster and we know who the players are and can get to them quicker.
DC PLUMMER has been focusing on Money and Management Issues for the Department and is trying to get more done on a regular time bases versus overtime basis.

DC PLUMMER states he is going to Speak to the US Attorneys Office to try to get Sponsors of a project that will enable the Criminal Justice System to be reviewed as to what improvements can be made, such as more Jail space for instance or any other improvement that could break some criminal trends and improve the over all system.

OTHER BUSINESS
Citizen Jenni Morris asks about the Traffic Offender Law
OLD BUSINESS
Sam O’Connor states he is still waiting on a response from the Municipal Traffic Division regarding the closing of a lane in front of Chilkoot Charlies Establishment. Mr. O’Connor states he will contact Chair Lynda Zaugg to act on that soon.

DC Ross Plummer comments that regarding the previous month of discussion of the ICE problem, in that APD is doing all it can and does check jail list and many other means to check up on illegal Immigrants, and thus report that.  ASSEMBLY MEMBER PAUL BAUER was invited to the meeting to discuss this more, however, did not attend.
NEW BUSINESS
Karen Cameron inquired into the Committees possibility getting more involved in the upcoming budget issues regarding Public Safety that will take place at the November 13, 2007 Assembly Meeting. The idea is that Public Safety Programs may be affected by these votes. Several Commission members were planning to meet to discuss this before the November 13, meeting. Sam O’Connor wants to add to the next meeting the topic of the road closures between 30th and 31st and North Star St. due to drug activity there.

Next Meeting Wednesday November 14, 2007  6pm EOC.
